
 

Message from The Headteacher 

Dear Parents/Carers 

This is our first newsletter of 2020 which is 
designed to keep all members of our community 
informed about the latest developments in our 
wonderful school. 

Yours faithfully 

 

Mrs K Canham 

Acting Head of School  

Inspired by: I Corinthians Ch 13 Vs 4-7 

Those who belong to our school: protect, trust, have hope, persevere, 
show courage and rejoice. 

 

 

We are pleased to introduce to you Hannah 
Branch, who is a parent, Family Support 
Assistant who works across the Bridgwater 
area.  Hannah is keen to meet families to see if 
there is support and advice she can offer. 

We will be hosting Hannah regularly and there 
will be an open drop in session for parents and 
carers to pop in and have a cuppa with 
her.  Hannah can offer support and guidance 
on any parenting issue, big or small and can 
sign post to further services where needed.   

Many parents at other schools access this 
support both formally and informally, for a one 
off or for a sequence of helpful sessions. When 
we become parents we don't get a manual or 
any training and we all need someone to 
thrash something out with at different 
times.  Please do pop in and see her, even if 
only just to say hello and make her feel 
welcome in our school community.  

 

 

Please remember that the minimum age for 
signing up to sites such as Facebook, Instagram 
and Snapchat is 13. Please do not attempt to 
‘befriend a member’ of our staff  on any social 
media sites.  

 

 

We are inviting parents and members of the 
community to talk to the children about their 
careers. We want the children to see how the 
skills they are learning in school are used in 
adulthood. If you think you could offer us 20 
minutes of your time at 2.45 pm on a week day 
then please do contact the office. Thank you. 



 
 

Three of our talented students were over the moon 
to learn recently that their designs have been 
chosen for consideration for a new Community Land 
Trust (CLT) that is under development in the village. 
Marcella, Molly and Jade created colourful designs 
inspired by the buildings and landscape around 
them.  

Our winners 
even got 
mentioned 
in the 
Bridgwater 
Mercury!  

 

Some of our pupils have had their writing 
talents recognised by the Young Writers 
publishing group who run National Writing 
Competitions for primary and secondary 
schools. Over 60,000 poems from schools 
across the UK were submitted and 30 of the 
Spaxton children’s poems were chosen to be 
published 
in regional 
issues of 
‘My First 
Acrostic’ 
and ‘Poetry 
Monsters’.  

The Blood Hoarder  

He sneakily roams through the night, looking for 
his prey.  

Beware because his teeth are as sharp as icicles 
which can freeze you to death. 

His tongue is black and scaled but that’s not it. 

He has the power to teleport whenever he    
wants to. 

He excretes venomous spiders which can kill you 
with one bite. 

Also, he has spikes on his back which are              
as hot as fire.  

He has infinite power and health.  

He shoots fireballs out of his mouth.  

He sucks your blood until you’re as flat as              
a pancake. 

He has octopus tentacles that can stick                 
to anything.  

He has wings so he can fly. 

He has eyes which can shoot lasers. 

He has horns sharper than anything and his nails 
are too.  

He has snake scales on his stomach that are 
poisonous. 

His legs are long, ugly and as cold as ice.  

His tail is magnetic to children.  

By Jude Coles (9) 

Spaxton CE Primary School  

Drummond Class have been working on our nature 
area. We conducted a science investigation to test 
the various different ideas that we had to attract 
more birds to our garden. We made bird 
feeders,  put up bird boxes and put some lovely 
soft alpaca fur in little boxes for the birds to help 
themselves to, to give them nice, cosy nesting 
materials! 

We are pleased 
to say we had 
significantly more 
birds visiting our 
garden! We are 
now working on 
attracting bees 
and butterflies! 

 

We were treated to an amazing day of science fun 
when the Fizz Pop Science team and the amazing 
'Sonic Sally' visited in January. After thoroughly 
enjoying taking part in all 
sorts of experiments and 
discovering lots of 
amazing facts about the 
world around them, 
every pupil was invited to 
sign-up for a five week 
Science Club!  



 

Please note: Thursday 27th 
Feb will be the last collection 
of this kind, as we are going 
more eco friendly and having 
a clothes bin permanently 
placed on site (photo below). 
This will be in place from 27th 
Feb for any donations going 
forward and will raise money 
for the school. 



 

Every Tuesday at 3:15pm KS2 Sport—Stay and Play. 

Every Thursday at 3:15pm KS1 Sport—Stay and Play. 

Saturday 22nd February 
(half-term) 

World Thinking Day  - To celebrate this, students who are 
in Beavers/Cubs/Scouts or Rainbows/Brownies/Guides 
etc are encouraged to come to school in their uniform 
for one day during the following week. 

Thursday 5th March World Book Day - The children are encouraged to come 
to school dressed as a character from a book. 

Friday 6th March at 
2:45pm 

Family First Service. 

Wednesday 11th March The Mobile Library will be visiting. 

Tuesday 17th March at 
6:30pm 

Our first Parent Forum. The topic for the evening is 
‘Raising the Profile of Spaxton School’. 


